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OCTOBER 2, 2022

Pastor
Fr. Ryan Krueger

Pastoral Associate
Deacon Mark Hibbs

MASS SCHEDULE

Weekday Masses
Wednesday | 8:20am
Friday | 8:20am

Weekend Masses
Saturday | 4:30pm

Sunday | 7:30am, 10:30am 1st Thurs. of the Month 7-4pm

Confession

Saturday | 3:30pm - 4:00pm
First Friday | 7:50am

Other | By Appointment
Adoration

Saturday's 3:30-4pm

THE TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

27TH SUNDAY
IN ORDINARY TIME

The apostles
said to the Lord,
“Increase our faith.”
- Lk 17:5-6

Welcome!

It is our mission to continue the work of Jesus
through the building of a vibrant Catholic
Community of Word, Worship and Service.

GET IN TOUCH

920-743-4716 | office@ccparish.net
www.ccparish.net
25 N. Elgin Avenue | Sturgeon Bay, Wi 54235
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Church Building
811 W. Juniper Street
Sturgeon Bay, Wl 54235

Parish Office Hours
Monday - Thursday
8:00am - 4:30pm

o Office Closed
Paris Office & 1:30pm - 2:00pm
Mailing Address Friday

25 N. Elgin Avenue
920-743-4716
office@ccparish.net
www.ccparish.net

9:00am - 1:00pm

St. John Bosco School
730 W. Maple Street
920-743-4144

PARISH STAFF

Parish Office {(920) 743-4716 office@ccparish.net

Pastor
Fr. Ryan Krueger | Ext. 303 | fr.ryankrueger@yahoo.com

Pastoral Associate
Deacon Mark Hibbs | Ext. 304 | markhibbs@centurytel.net
cell: (920)495-6658

Youth Minister Grades 6-12
Sarah Gavin | Ext. 306 | stgavin25@gmail.com

Business Manager
Tony Klink | Ext. 305 | accounting@ccparish.net

Administrative Coordinator
Tina Lauder-Boucher | Ext. 301 | office@ccparish.net

Parish Council President
Missy Marchant

Finance Council Chair
Randy Nesbitt

Trustees
Steve Laluzerne
Matt Fox

GOSPEL MEDITATION

27th Sunday in Ordinary Time

As adults, unless we are dealing with children, “obedience”
is not a word we typically like to hear. It often brings
connotations of military protocols, deference to superiors at
work, or conforming to laws and practices. In a culture that
has learned to challenge authority, being obedient is
understood more as something | “have” to do, not “want”
to do. Do you ever see merit in wanting to be obedient?
Encouraged to develop independent, self-sufficient egos
and personas, we learn to focus on our own wills and merits
as we strive for success and achieve a sense of well-being.
Giving ourselves over to the will of another, especially when
done blindly, can sometimes carry more risk than we are
willing to take. Also, blindly following orders without any
deference to ethics or morality can lead to atrocious crimes
and violence against humanity.

St. Ignatius of Loyola states, “There are three sorts of
obedience; the first, obedience when a strict obligation is
imposed upon us, and this is good; the second when the
simple word of the superior, without any strict command,
suffices for us, and this is better; the third, when a thing is
done without waiting for an express command, from a
knowledge that it will be pleasing to the superior, and this
is the best of all.” St. Ignatius sees obedience as an act of
love, When the person we are obeying genuinely has our
best interest in mind, acting themselves with fove and
integrity, then what St. ignatius says makes excellent sense.
When mutual trust and a bond of love and respect are
present, obedience can lead to freedom and truth,

We ask God to increase our faith. In other words, increase
our trust that God knows best how to live and act in this
world. We desire the same confidence, determination, and
patience Jesus had that the fulfillment of God’s vision
would one day come. Nurturing a deep love of God and
trusting in his providence, we obediently do what we know
is pleasing to God: love, repent of sin, show mercy, be
compassionate and fight injustice. As we willingly give
witness to our faith, we do only what we are obliged to do,
expecting nothing in return. Spared from the task of having
to figure it all out for ourselves, we discover freedom. ©LPi
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MASS INTENTIONS

Saturday, October 1 |

03:30-04:00pm | Adoration & Confessions
04:30pm | Cheryl Nault (deceased)

Sun. Oct. 2| The 27th Sunday in Ordinary Time
07:30am | George & Louise Gleich (both deceased)
09:00am | Mass at Holy Name of Mary

10:30am | People of Corpus Christi

Tuesday, October 4| Clergy Congress Oct. 3-5th
10:00am | Rosary in the Church or Reflection Garden
09:00am | No Mass

Wednesday, October 5|

07:50am | No Rosary

08:20am | No Mass

Thursday, October 6 | Adoration 7-4pm

09:00am | Mass at Holy Name of Mary

Friday, October 7| First Friday

07:50am | Rosary & Confessions

08:20am | Dexter Cross {deceased)

Saturday, October 8 |

03:30-04:00pm | Adoration & Confessions
04:30pm | People of Corpus Christi

Sunday, Oct. 9 | The 28th Sun. in Ordinary Time
07:30am | Betty & Joe Challe (both deceased)
09:00am | Mass at Holy Name of Mary

10:30am | Robert Weckler {deceased)

STEWARDSHIP

For the Week of September 16-22, 2022

Parish SUPPOrt... ..o eeee s $3,073.00

Online GiViNg.....c.cooviniencmiciniissssessnneennenn $1,047.00

OffRIONY. ettt e $794.25

Total DePOSit.....cceunrereercernrccrerreresressanncoras $4,914.25

Budgeted Weekly Expenses........c.ccocoeeeeecrrrennne $6,698.17

Weekly St. John Bosco School Subsidy.............53,461.54

Weekly Shortage........ccccvremnmaenivccececnneanes ($5,245.46)
Water for Life...........cc.... §27.41

Help donate to the church by purchasing Scrip!
GIVE ONLINE! WWW.CCPARISH.NET

Corpus Christi Catholic Parish Support

2022 & 2021 Calendar Year Comparison

Parish Support [Jan. 1-Sept. 22,'22 Jan.1- Sept.22,21
SupportEnvelopes|  $211,680 $220,058
Loose Collection $34,767 $26,062
Online Giving $45,050 $46,241
Total $291,497 $292,361

27th Sundayin Ordinary Time October?2, 2022/ 3

READINGS FOR THE WEEK
Sunday: Hb 1:2-3; 2:2-4/Ps 95:1-2, 6-7, 8-9/2 Tm 1:6-8, 13-
14/Lk 17:5-10

Monday: Gal 1:6-12/Ps 111:1b-2, 7-8, 9 and 10c¢/Lk 10:25-37
Tuesday: Gal 1:13-24/Ps 139:1b-3, 13-14ab, 14c-15/Lk
10:38-42

Wednesday: Gal 2:1-2, 7-14/Ps 117:1bc, 2/Lk 11:1-4
Thursday: Gal 3:1-5/Lk 1:69-70, 71-72, 73-75/Lk 11:5-13
Friday: Gal 3:7-14/Ps 111:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6/Lk 11:15-26
Saturday: Gal 3:22-29/Ps 105:2-3, 4-5,6-7/Lk 11:27-28

Next Sunday: 2 Kgs 5:14-17/Ps 98:1, 2-3, 3-4/2 Tm 2:8-
13/Lk 17:11-19

EDGE LIFE TEEN
Middle & High School Religious Education
and Youth Ministry News

Please make sure you are on Sarah’s email list. If you
haven't received anything in the past several weeks, for
registration, email Sarah ASAP at Stgavin2s@gmail.com
Confirmation is for the class of 2023; Edge is Faith
Formation for grades 6-8; Life Teen is Faith Formation
for grades 9-11
Parents of teens grades 6-11, if you did not attend one of
the parent meetings, PLEASE contact Sarah ASAP.
KICK OFF DATES:
Confirmation: Wed, October 5th at 7:30pm at St. Joseph
Edge: Wed, October 12th at 5:30pm at St. Joseph
Life Teen: Wed, October 12th at 6:30pm at St. Joseph
Lord, we ask you to bless our Confirmation, Edge, and Life
Teen ministries. As Christ gave You thanks and fed many,
may we give You thanks for these ministries and ask You to
“multiply” them and nurture its growth for Your glory.

We pray for all middle and high school students. May they
be open to God’s love, compassion, and tender mercy. Amen
Genesis Religious Program Happenings
Registration is in the mail! If you have not received your
registration, please contact Laura Hoffman at 743-2062 or
lhoffman@stjosephsb.com. The program will start Wed.,
Oct.5 5:30-6:45 located in the Faith Formation Center
Building. Children bring your favorite stuffed animal to

class Oct. 5th, for Fr. Bob to bless.

Genesis Service Project! Students each week will be
collecting can good & paper products for meals in a bag &
Thanksgiving meals for families in need. Oct. 5th will be
can of vegetable and fruit;12th pasta with sauce; 19th
peanut butter & jelly; 26th paper products & gravy; Nov.
2nd stuffing & cranberry sauce and 9th squash or 5lb
potatoes. More information contact Laura.

Planning a Trunk or Treat on Mon. Oct. 31st 5-7pm in
parking lot at St. Joe's. Have your child dress up
in costume and come for treats. If you would like to help
or help donate-call Laura.
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Father, I pray You will help me
today to strengthen my faith and
scek only You not the world for
answers. | pray You will guide
me down the path where You
are, not where | think | need to
be. Please freshen my soul with
peace and overwhelming joy so

that I can rest in You,

In. gﬂ.\‘lb.\" Name 9 pray.

HAnmen

PARISH NEWS

Water for Life
Help us help those in other countries that are in need of
sustainable water programsf Deposit your change, cash
or check {made payable to Corpyg Christi with Water for
Life in the memo) in the laBelledMonation box in church
entrance. Tl
Fatima Prayer Cell
Join us in the church following 8:20am (about 8:50am)
on Friday October 7th to honor our Lady's request for
prayer for conversion of sinners and peace in the world.
Rosaries and prayer books will be available. It will take
about 45-60 minutes.

Altar Flowers
What a great way to remember your family/loved ones
that doing altar flowers! Your intention for the flowers
will be posted in the bulletin the weekend that you do.
Contact the parish office 920-743-4716.

That Man is You Season |i: Men's Group
All men are welcome to join them at St. Joe's on
Saturday mornings in the social hall 8-9:30am.
Bible Study at St. Joe's Tuesday
Come and join Penny Biwer on Tuesday's at 10am at St.
Joe's Faith Formation Center as she leads a reviving
bible study on the weekly readings.
adult F tion: Caring Angel

What are Caring Angels you ask? They are volunteers
from our Catholic Community that have a strong desire
to sit with children on their journey. We can achieve this
by listening, reading, playing a game, talking, and
spending time with them. If you cannot get to the
school physically you can become a pen pal with a
student. Contact Laura at St. Joe's to get involved.

Corpus Christi Catholic Church
4/ 27th Sunday in Ordinary Time
October 2, 2022

PARISH & OTHER NEWS
~  AnnualChurch Meeting

Join us on Tues. Oct. 18th in the social hall at 6pm for our
annual church meeting.

St.Ann's Lick Family Viol - Oct. 15 & 16
You may be wondering why there are ladies waving
Tootsie Pops at parishioners as they leave the church?
This is the “Lick Family Violence” Vicariate project to end
Violence in families. Family violence covers a broad range
of acts that can include emotional, financial, physical,
and sexual abuse. Family violence not only harms the
victim, but also presents dangers for other immediate
family members. Your support will he greatly appreciated.
The funds will be sent to the Diocesan Council of Catholic
Women where the funds will be distributed.

2022 Cash Raffle

There is still time to purchase tickets for the drawing on
Sunday Oct. 9th when the cash drawing for the grand
prize of $1000.00 will happen at our event/dinner at 1pm.
Tickets are available before and after weekend Masses
and the parish office. Just $10.00 each or 3 for $25.00.
Mail in forms available in the main church entrance
brochure rack and on our even on website
www.ccparish.net. Help us to remodel our bathrooms by
purchasing a ticket or more,

L | .
g Quilt Raffle 0

Make sure not to miss out on purchasing raffle tickets for
the beautiful Door County Quilt! Stop by the table before
or after weekend Masses or even in the parish office to
purchase a ticket or more. Tickets $5. each or 3 for $10.

R t Life P Li
Next Sunday afternoon, Oct 9 at 1:30 is the "Respect Life
Prayer Line" on Michigan St. All denominations are
welcome to gather for a peaceful public witness and
silent prayer on behalf of the unborn and to heal our
nation. Instructions and signs will be provided at Market
Square Parking Lot off Michigan St.at 1:15 You may make
your own signs (nothing graphic or condemning). At3:00
there will be a speaker from the Alexandrina Pregnancy
Resource Center, at St Joseph Church, 110 N 5th Ave. If
you can't attend both events, attend either one,

40 Days for Life

The Fall 40 Days for Life (24/7) Campaign starts Sept.28-
Nov. 6th, on the sidewalk near the Planned Parenthood
Clinic on Oneida Street in Green Bay. Our presence is so
very important. Door County Parishes are set for Sunday
afternoons on Oct. 16, Oct. 23rd & Nov. 6th 12-2pm to
walk and pray. Contact Dianne for more information
and/or car pooling at 743-2260.
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Fall Fest:vaT‘“ff"
Oct.8&9 ¥,

| Sat. Oct. 8t": Bake Sale and Silent Auction in the social
hall after 4:30pm Mass (5:30pm). Come and purchase
some delicious treats and view & bid on silent auction
items.

Sun. Oct. 9": Bake Sale and Silent Auction continues
3 following each Mass (Mass times 7:30 & 10:30am).

"N Join us then on Sunday Oct. 9*" for our famous chicken
dinner-serving 11-1pm-just $12.00-tickets available |

%1 day of event.

Then-don’t forget to purchase your cash raffle ticket
gy | 510.00 each or 3 for $525.00. Quilt raffle tickets also
Vg | available $5.00 each or 3 for $10 00 Drawmg at 1pm




Come and see all the goodies to bid on. Packer basket, lodging,
children’s baskets, hair care basket, baby basket, artwork,
kitchen baskets, Christmas basket and more!!! Pictured items |}
on this flier too! Too much to list-so stop in and see. Huge thank
you to all our donators!!!!
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St. John Bosco School is shaping future leaders by providing academic excellence in a caring
4K-8 Catholic envircnment where God’s gifts are nurtured and where faith is put into action,

St. John Bosco
Catholic Schogol

Volume 11, Issue 3
October 2022

From the Principal

Committed to Excellence

Vince Lombardi once said, “The
quality of a person’s life is in direct
proportion to their commitment to
excellence, regardless of their chosen
field of endeavor.” As you walk thru
the front doors of our school you will
see to your right photos of our staff
at St. John Bosco. Each of us
committing to excellence in the work
we do each day. What does this
mean? First of all, it is not just a
statement but an ongoing belief.
Constantly striving for excellence in
every area of your life is ultimately
what will determine the quality of
your life, no matter what you do for a
living.  Excellence is not about
settling for average. When you give
your all at everything you do, when
you commit to excellence daily, you
will start to see the quality of your life
escalate. You will feel more at peace.
You will feel a sense of
accomplishment like never before
because you know that deep down,
you gave everything you had.
Excellence is not about how much
money is in your bank account or
what kind of car you drive. Excellence
is about waking up each morning and
declaring that you will do your best at
everything you do and be better than
you were the day before. Excellence
and perfection are not the same
thing. Perfection is the unattainable
thing you strive for when you are
trying to prove something to yourself
or others. Excellence, on the other
hand, is the confident pursuit of the
highest quality when you believe in
what you are doing and that its value
warrants your persistent

commitment. Continuing to
embrace change and move forward,
we give you our commitment toward
excellence on behalf of your children
and continued growth
in their faith,
academics and social
development.

Mrs. Dassler

Fire Prevention Month

It is Fire Prevention Month. The
Sturgeon Bay Fire Department will be
giving presentations promoting fire
safety to our students in grades 4K-5
on Monday, October 3. Thanks to the
Sturgeon Bay Fire Department for
fitting our SJB students into their busy
schedule.

Herb Koh! Educational Foundation

The Herb Kohl Educational Foundation
has opened its application process for
teachers and principals.

In order for teachers and principals to
apply, they must be nominated first. By
nominating a teacher or principal, you
give them the opportunity to apply for
the competitive Teacher Fellowship
and Principal Leadership Awards equal
to $6,000 per winner and $6,000 per
their school.

This is a great way to honor and
recognize outstanding educators and
leaders in your school. Fellow teachers,
school leaders, parents, community
members, and even students can
nominate a teacher or principal.

To nominate Mrs. Dassler and our
teachers go to the school’'s website
https://johnboscoschool.org.  Scroll
down to Herb Kohl Educational
Foundation and click on Nominate
Principal and Nominate Teacher.
Nomination deadline is October 8,
2022 at 5:00pm central time.

This school year marks 5t. John Bosco’s
15% anniversary! Your support has
allowed our school to thrive and
continue to offer a Catholic education
in Door County.

A milestone anniversary encourages us

to look back and appreciate all that has

been accomplished. In the past 15

years,

¢ We have graduated 134 students;

e We have increased our average class
sizes; and

* We have grown our academic areas
to include Spanish, accelerated
math, band and all day 4-K.

Your donation to this year’'s Annual
School Fund Drive maintains our
tradition of excellence. Your donation
allows us to:

e Offer a top-notch Catholic
education;

e Continue to hire outstanding
teachers; and

¢ Maintain—and  hopefully  soon

expand—our buildings and grounds.

Local anonymous donors have
challenged us to raise $50,000 by
November 1. If we reach this goal,
we will receive an additional $10,000
donation toward the Annual School
fund Drive. Your support helps us
reach this goal!

There are exciting things to come. With
God's grace and your support, we look
forward to the next 15 years at St. John
Bosco.

As always, thank vyou for your
continued support and generosity.
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Request for Veterans’ Names

Please contact the school
office with updated
veterans’ names and
addresses. Qur students
will soon be writing letters as part of
our community outreach project.
Thanks for your help!

DARE

Door County Investigater Chris
Neuville is providing a 10-week DARE
program for our 5™ graders. Classes
began Thursday, September 15
during the students’ Social Studies
class time. At the end of the program,
a DARE graduation will be held.
Thank you to Investigator Neuville for
again fitting SJ)B into his busy
schedule. We believe that teaching
our students the importance of
making safe and healthy living
decisions when it comes to drugs,
alcohol, and bullying is so very
important.

D.A.R.E. envisions a world in which
students everywhere are
empowered to respect others and
choose to lead lives free from
violence, substance use, and other
dangerous behaviors.

Thank You Confirmation Candidates

Many thanks to Sarah Gavin and
some of the Confirmation candidates
for spreading the new mulch under
the maple trees this past August.
Former Bosco graduates that helped
with this project were Ashton
Deuchert, Greta Fogarty, Jackson
Fogarty, and Coliette Ullman. As part
of their service requirement, seniors
helped with this time-consuming job.
Thank you so much!

Cross Country Update

SJB has five students

participating in our @
first ever cross Se—
country team. We have competed in
four meets, with two more to go.
Runners are continuing to improve
their personal best. Our next meet is

this Friday at Northbrook Country

Hlodbn hamimeineg a+ 2.AC

Grandparents/Grand Friends Week

] St. John Bosco

excited to celebrate
Grandparents/Grand

Friends Day
in  person

this
We
over

year!
had
150
guests
attend our

special
morning
Wednesday,
September 14,
Our

on

grandparents B
were able to m..n '*- o B
attend mass, share a snack, and tour
the school

together.
Grandparents
and Grand
Friends are
very special
people to
have in our

lives!

Picture Day

SIB will be having picture day on
October 19 with Harmann Studios.

School Masses are Open

The children’s school masses on
Wednesdays at 8:20 at Corpus Christi
Church are open again to the public.
We hope that parishioners will come
worship with us. Students will be
actively participating in the liturgy by
procltaiming the daily readings,
speaking the petltlons and bringing up

New Science Tables and Chairs

St. John Bosco School recelved a

grant from
the Horton
Foundation.
With these
monies, we
were able to purchase 4 new science
tables, 16 chairs, and the funds to do
electrical hookup to each of the
tables. We are so excited for this
updated makeover in the Science
Room!

Blessing of the Animuals

St. John Bosco School will be
celebrating the Blessing of the Animals
on Friday, October 7 at 7:55am.
Parishioners are invited to join us with
their special pet in the Maple Street
Parking lot prior to the start of our
school day.

Helpful Ways to Bring Extra 5 to SIB

SIB will gladly take your Tadych's
MarketPlace receipts. We will also
take Pick n Save, Walmart, and Target
receipts, but these must be turned
into the school office within 14 days
of purchase. We can only scan these
receipts for Box Tops for Education
and they expire after 14 days. Buying
Scrip at Corpus Christi Parish and
choosing St. John Bosco as your
designation also benefits us. These
simple actions by you can literally
bring in thousands of dollars for us.
Thank you!

SJB received 10 backpacks filled with
school supplies in
memory of
Marilyn Van Den
Bogart. We will
keep Marilyn and
her family in our prayers.

School Website — The website includes
current news and a calendar of events
for the current month.
https://iohnboscaschool.org

Dozens of photos from school

ﬁ activities fill St. John Bosco's
=*  Facebook page. Anyone can




